Dear Member          

3 IMPORTANT DATES

BRA AGM

We are delighted that after having to miss out on a live meeting in 2021, we are able to have our 2022 AGM in person. All major planning issues will be discussed and there will be a chance for members to comment on any topic. Our planning consultant, Lucy White, will speak about the Local Plan.

Our AGM will be held this Tuesday 5 April 2022 from 7pm to 9pm in the Sixth Form Lecture Theatre at Backwell School (entrance via Meadow Close off Station Road). 

We look forward to welcoming you to this important meeting, and thank Backwell School once again for the use of their splendid tiered lecture theatre. Many thanks to members who have already paid their £10 membership fees. We would welcome other subscriptions at the meeting, please.

55 houses at “Even Keel”, Moor Lane – (Planning ref. 22/P/0252/OUT)

Octavia Homes, is promoting a new development site in Moor Lane. It is on the right-hand side as Moor Lane narrows towards the open fields. The outline application is for up to 55 houses, and would involve the demolition of “Even Keel”, a house with a large garden, and some adjacent land.

The application may be viewed on the North Somerset Council (NSC) website:
22/P/0252/OUT | Outline planning application for the demolition of "Even Keel" and the erection of up to 55no dwellings, public open space, landscaping, sustainable urban drainage system and engineering works, with vehicular access off Moor Lane. All matters reserved except for means of access. | Land Off Moor Lane Backwell BS48 3LL (n-somerset.gov.uk)

There is a tab here marked “Make a comment”, with a deadline of Thurs 7th April.
BRA has submitted its response, with help from our planning consultant, and is given as an attachment to this email. Our view is that a number of affordable new homes would be welcome in the village but the total number proposed for this land is not justified. There are serious concerns about the access to the site, and the huge impact on Moor Lane, Moorfield Road and Station Road. BRA has objected to the proposal in its present form.

North Somerset Local Plan

We hope that many residents will make their views known to NSC by the closing date for consultations on April 29th.  The link to the consultation website is

North Somerset Local Plan Preferred Options: Consultation Draft March 2022 - North Somerset Local Plan 2038 Preferred Options - North Somerset Council Consultations (inconsult.uk)

The BRA response will be available shortly
.
Tomorrow, Saturday April 2 from10am to 1pm at the Parish Hall there is a second Drop-in Session with Backwell Parish Councillors. This is a chance to find out more about the Local Plan, and discuss and feedback your views to help shape BPC’s response to NSC. Some BRA committee members will be attending this session in support.

